


STS. SIMON & JUDE	 WEST JEFFERSON, OHIO

MASSES FOR THE WEEK
Saturday, March 10
	 4:00 p.m.	 	 Thelma Collins by Gary & Barb Heiman
	 6:00 p.m.		  Parish Family (to be said at prison)
Sunday, March 11
	 8:00 a.m.	 	 Chris Eakins by Knights of Columbus 
			   Fr. Sheldon Kelly Council 11224
	 10:30 a.m.	  	Andrew Zellers by Kathleen Vacheresse
Monday, March 12 
	 6:00 p.m.	 	 Catherine Brigel by Estate
Tuesday, March 13
		  NO Mass 
Wednesday, March 14
	 8:00 a.m.		  Don Kovacs by Max & Marge Berchtold
Thursday, March 15
	 8:00 a.m.	 	 George Paesano, Sr. by Paesano Family
Friday, March 16
	 8:00 a.m.	 	 Christyne Eakins by Chong Jenson
Saturday, March 17
	 4:00 p.m.		  Paul & Julie Vargo-Blanks by Cyndi Buoni-Koch
	 6:00 p.m.		  Parish Family (to be said at prison)
Sunday, March 18 
	 8:00 a.m.	 	 Thelma Collins by Keith & Linda Collins 
	 10:30 a.m.	 	 Carol Youngpeter by SSJ Choir

+ = Deceased 
In the Diocese of Columbus the minimum donation stipend for a Mass is 
$10.00. 

2018 LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
AND MASS READINGS

Sunday, March 11	 *Msgr. James Geiger
Fourth Sunday of Lent
2 Chr 36:14-16, 19-23; Eph 2:4-10, Jn 3:14-21
Monday, March 12	 *Fr. Daniel Millisor
Lenten Weekday
Is 65:17-21; Jn 4:43-54
Tuesday, March 13	 *Fr. Peter T. Thurheimer, Dec.
Lenten Weekday
Ez 47:1-9, 12; Jn 5:1-16
Wednesday, March 14	 *Fr. Vincent Andruska, Dec.
Lenten Weekday
Is 49:8-15; Jn 5:17-30
Thursday, March 15	 *Fr. Joseph A. Murphy, SJ
Lenten Weekday
Ex 32:7-14; Jn 5:31-47
Friday, March 16	 *Fr. Michael Lumpe
Lenten Weekday
Wis 2:1a, 12-22; Jn 7:1-2, 10, 25-30
Saturday, March 17	 *Fr. Dale Tornes 
Lenten Weekday
St Patrick, Bishop
Jer 11:18-20; Jn 7:40-53
 *Pray for our Priests and Seminarians.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS
March 18 4:00 p.m. 8:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m.
EMOHC* B. Daulton J. Finnegan B. Ball

  M. Eberhart K. Finnegan L. Brenneman
      C. Brenneman
      H. Lewis
Lectors D. Headley D. Palatas J. Englert
  P. Haney M. Korson Volunteer
Servers C. Harey C. Cline L. Buschur
  J. Dunham D. Cline N. Buschur
  T. Gallagher N. Berchtold N. Nye
      T. Gallagher
Ushers B. Schneider J. Berchtold C. Glick
  J. Giehl M. Berchtold C. Englert
  T. Sommer E. Casey L. Reichard
  M. Phipps R. Fitch S. Reichard
*Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion

WEEKLY STEWARDSHIP
March 4, 2018

Regular Collection
In Envelopes	 $	5,460
Electronic Funds Transfer	 $	2,309
Loose Money:	 $	 528
Total:	 $	8,297
Less Diocesan 6% Assessment:	 $	 498
Net Parish Collection:	 $	7,799

Contributions can be made online at stsimonjude.org.

 $ ? HOW IS STS. SIMON & JUDE DOING ? $
Budgeted Offertory for Fiscal Year (7/1/17-6/30/18)

	 Budgeted	 Actual	 Surplus (Deficit)	 %
This Week:	 $	 6,835	 $	 8,297	 $	 1,462	 21.4%
YTD:	 $	355,420	 $	233,770	 ($	 121,650)	 (34.2%)

RECAP OF FISCAL YEAR (7/1/16-6/30/17)
	 $	351,780	 $	350,055	 ($	 1,725)	 (0.5%)

ATTENDANCE
	 4:00 p.m.	 8:00 a.m.	 10:30 a.m.	 TOTAL
March 4	 133	 142	 233	 508

(Church Seating Capacity: 541)

“Living The Gospel”
IN FAITH, HOPE AND CHARITY

The 2017 Bishop’s Appeal is on going. Our Goal is $37,578.57. We received 
our 1st refund check for the 2017 Bishop’s Annual Appeal in the amount of 
$20,590.49. It has been deposited in the Parish Life Center Building Fund. At 
this time, we are scheduled to receive another refund of $23,284.94, which will 
also be deposited in the Parish Life Center Building. Please help us reach our 
goal of $50,000.00 refund to be added to the building fund during the 2017 BAA 
Appeal. Gifts given to the 2017 BAA through our collection basket/parish office 
so far are:

                  (As of March 4, 2018)
	 Number of Pledges	 Pledge Amount	 % of Goal
	 134 households of 388	 $82,254.00	 219%

                 (35% Participation)

You can still contribute up to March 31, 2018.
Thank you for your cooperation!

EVENTS THIS WEEK
Sunday, March 11 Fourth Sunday of Lent

Catholic Relief Services Collection
Daylight Saving Time begins
Choir Practice after 10:30 a.m. Mass
Youth Group, 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

Monday, March 12 Mondays of March, Simple Supper/
  Knights of Columbus to follow 6:00 p.m. Mass

Tuesday, March 13 NO Mass

Thursday, March 15 RCIA, 7:00 p.m.
Knights of Columbus Meeting, 7:00 p.m.

Friday, March 16 Parish Office Closed
Lenten Pasta Dinner, 4:30-7:00 p.m.,
  Knights of Columbus
Stations of the Cross, 7:00 p.m.

Saturday, March 17 St. Patrick’s Day

Sunday, March 18 Fifth Sunday of Lent
Choir Practice after 10:30 a.m. Mass
Youth Group, 6:30-8:00 p.m.



THE FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT	 MARCH 11, 2018

THIS WEEKEND, 
OUR FEATURED 
ADVERTISER IS

➥

HAPPY BIRTHDAY
This week to the following parishioners:

David Eberhart	 James Gregory	 Jennifer Kestner
Jason Moine	 Ralph Parsons	 Hannah Parsons
Brenton Riscili	 Randy Shiplett	 Joan Denes
Brandon Gargac	 Mila Hadden	 Tyler McArthur
James Ricker	 Claire Sterling	 Emma Taylor
Amy Forrest	 Cindy Glick	 Judith Martinez
Peter Burke	 Richard Hartigan	 Abigail Stenger
Wayne Bubenchik	 Zack Linder	 John Tholen
Joseph Harden

IN OUR PARISH

Madison
HEALTH

740-845-7000 • 866-357-4677
www.madison-health.com

FREE SUBSCRIPTION FORMED.org:
•	 Go to Formed.org.
•	 Enter our parish code NZ2PDB on the home page.
•	 Create a personal account with your email and password.
Start enjoying the best Catholic content all in one place!
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Congratulations to Todd Homan and Ellen Viereckl, who 
entered into the Sacrament of Matrimony here at Sts. Si-
mon and Jude  Saturday, March 3.  May they be blessed 
throughout their lives and grow together in their faith! 

 
We welcome the newest member of the 
Catholic Church Xavier James Korson, son 
of Michael and Maria Korson, who was 

baptized last Sunday, March 4.  May he grown in his faith here in 
our parish family! 
 
THE CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES COLLECTION: This week, we are 
taking up The Catholic Relief Services Collection to respond to Jesus 
in Disguise.  This collection helps six Catholic agencies to provide 
relief and support to struggling communities and to work toward 
peace and reconciliation among our marginalized brothers and sis-
ters here and around the world.  Please prayerfully consider how you 
can support the collection.  Learn more at www.usccb.org/catholic-
relief.  
 
RICE BOWL ENCOUNTER LENT: We encounter Andrise, a teacher in 
Haiti who knows the importance of forming young people who will 
give back to the community—and their country.  Reflect on the role 
teachers have played in bringing you closer to God and your communi-
ty.  How can you support those, worldwide, who are forced to flee 
their homes to find safety or better opportunities?  Visit crsrice-
bowl.org for more.  
 
OPIATE ADDICITON EPIDEMIC RESOURCES: For a list of resources and 
suggestions for families, schools, and parishes to respond to the opi-
ate addiction epidemic in Ohio, visit www.columbuscatholic.org/drug
-awareness or contact the diocesan Office for Social Concerns at 
socmailbox@columbuscatholic.org or 614-241-2540.  
 
THE GOOD SAMARITAN FOOD PANTRY: 
Collection item for March will be personal hygiene items, 
like shampoos and conditioners, deodorants,    toothpaste 
and toothbrushes, or bath soap.    Each parish family is 
asked to donate one item for the month.  Call Linda Collins 614-879-
9186 for more information.  
 
MONDAYS OF MARCH, MASS, SIMPLE SUPPER: This       Monday, 
March 12, Mass is 6:00 p.m. followed by     Simple Soup and Salad 
Supper, hosted by the Knights of Columbus.  Donations of a least 

$5.00 will be accepted and the money will benefit the 
Rice Bowl.  Last          Monday’s Simple Supper hosted by 
the Youth Group netted $83.00 for the Rice Bowl.  
“Thank you to the Youth Group and all 
who attended!” 

 
LENTEN CHALLENGE:  
Listen to Catholic Radio AM820 this Lent—try some-
thing new this Lent, listening to AM820 is a good 
way to deepen your knowledge and love of the 
Catholic faith. 
 

THE SECOND ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT   Meatless Pasta Dinners 
hosted by the Knights of Columbus will be Friday, March 
16 and 23 from 4:30-7:00 p.m. during Lent this year!  
Forget the fish and come enjoy all-you-can-eat meatless 
pasta, lasagna, and ravioli with Ann & Tony’s world fa-

mous tomato sauce! 

EASTER FLOWERS: There is a Special         Collection 
for Easter Flowers next Sunday, March 18. There is 
an envelope in your monthly mailing or envelopes 
are available in the Gathering Space.  Please give 
in memory or in honor of the special people in 

your life.  
 
 
 
 
The Solemnity of St. Joseph  coincides with our Mass at 6:00 p.m. 
and Simple Supper hosted by the Women’s Guild to follow on, 
March 19.  As Patron Saint of the family, home and the working 
man Saint Joseph is one of the most beloved saints.  Italians mark 
the holiday with religious ceremonies, large dinners and other            
merrymaking.  Because Saint Joseph is also the Patron of the poor 
and the aged, the dinners are often shared with the less fortunate.  
Please bring a loaf of bread, which Father Metzger will bless.  These 
loaves of bread will be given to The Good Samaritan Food Pantry in 
West Jefferson.   
 
ST. PATRICK IN LONDON is hosting “Gospel Road” (week long service 
mission) for all high school teens in July.  If you are a non profit organi-
zation or resident of Madison County and in need of help, you could 
petition to be one of our work sites.  Contact Katie Jones for more 
details.  
 
YOUTH MASS: Come to Mass at 5:00 p.m., April 15 and stay after for 
fellowship.  All ministries should be led by Youth so please       volun-
teer to help!  Questions contact Katie Jones.  
 
MARCH IS DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES MONTH: The National 
Catholic Partnership on Disability (NCPD) facilitates the implementa-
tion of the Pastoral Statement of U.S. Catholic Bishops on People with 
Disabilities by calling for inclusion of people with       disabilities in the 
life of the Church and society.  Many of NCPD’s helpful resources can 
be found online at www.ncpd.org. Interested in learning more about 
the S.P.I.C.E. program (Special People In     Catholic Education)?  The 
S.P.I.C.E. program is in several of our   diocesan Catholic schools, visit 
http://www.spiceatstcatharine.com. 
 

 AROUND US 
 
“SHE’S GOT FAITH”: The Martin de Porres Center, 2330        Airport 
Dr., Columbus, is proud to present “She’s Got Faith: Female Religious 
in Central Ohio” on Sunday, March 11 at 2:00 p.m.     Admission is 
free.  Contact 614-416-1910 or martindeporres@oppeace.org for 
more information. 
 
ANNUAL CATHOLIC CHARISMATIC MEN & WOMEN’S RETREAT: 
March 16-18, 2018.  St. Therese Retreat Center, 5277 E. Broad St., 
Columbus. “Reflections on our Journey of Faith”  Walter Matthews 
Retreat Director—A Dynamic Speaker.  Registration on line ccrcolum-
bus.org.  Information call Karyl Pulsinelli at 614-736-2783.   
 
SILENT RETREAT FOR MEN: Sponsored by the Catholic        Laymen’s 
Retreat League—www.retreatleague.org. Palm Sunday weekend, 
March 23-25, 2018.  Theme: “Finding Joy and Peace through a Deep-
ened Friendship with Christ.”  For reservations call Dave Ball 614-753-
1696 or Bob Muetzel 614-299-7700 or 740-743-3848. 
 
DISCOVER READY “KNIGHT”: Bishop Ready High School is holding its 
annual Discover Ready “Knight” on Tuesday, March 20, at 7:00 p.m.  
Parents and guardians of students in grades 5-8 are     invited to take 
part in an informal question-and-answer session with the principal of 
Bishop Ready.  This is a good opportunity to ask questions about the 
school in general, the academic program, Campus Ministry, service 
requirements, financial assistance, and any other topic of    interest.  
For more information, please call Bishop Ready High School at 614-
276-5263.   

CONGRATULATIONS to Todd Homan and Ellen Viereckl, who 
entered into the Sacrament of Matrimony here at Sts. Simon and 
Jude Saturday, March 3. May they be blessed throughout their lives 
and grow together in their faith!
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We welcome the newest member of the Catholic 
Church Xavier James Korson, son of Michael and 
Maria Korson, who was baptized last Sunday, 

March 4. May he grown in his faith here in our parish family!

THE CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES COLLECTION: This week, 
we are taking up The Catholic Relief Services Collection to respond to Jesus 
in Disguise. This collection helps six Catholic agencies to provide relief and 
support to struggling communities and to work toward peace and reconciliation 
among our marginalized brothers and sisters here and around the world. Please 
prayerfully consider how you can support the collection. Learn more at www.
usccb.org/catholic-relief.

RICE BOWL ENCOUNTER LENT: We encounter 
Andrise, a teacher in Haiti, who knows the importance of forming 
young people who will give back to the community – and their 
country. Reflect on the role teachers have played in bringing you 

closer to God and your community. How can you support those, worldwide, 
who are forced to flee their homes to find safety or better opportunities? Visit 
crsricebowl.org for more. 

OPIATE ADDICITON EPIDEMIC RESOURCES: For a list of 
resources and suggestions for families, schools, and parishes to respond to 
the opiate addiction epidemic in Ohio, visit www.columbuscatholic.org/
drug-awareness or contact the diocesan Office for Social Concerns at 
socmailbox@columbuscatholic.org or 614-241-2540. 

THE GOOD SAMARITAN FOOD PANTRY: Collection 
items for March will be personal hygiene items, like shampoos 
and conditioners, deodorants, toothpaste and toothbrushes, or 
bath soap. Each parish family is asked to donate one item for the 
month. Call Linda Collins at 614-879-9186 for more information. 
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For more information, please call Bishop Ready High School at 614-
276-5263.   

MONDAYS OF MARCH, MASS, SIMPLE SUPPER: 
This Monday, March 12, Mass is 6:00 p.m. followed by Simple 
Soup and Salad Supper, hosted by the Knights of Columbus. 
Donations of a least $5.00 will be accepted and the money will 

benefit the Rice Bowl. Last Monday’s Simple Supper, hosted by the Youth 
Group, netted $83.00 for the Rice Bowl. “Thank you to the Youth Group and all 
who attended!”

LENTEN CHALLENGE: Listen to Catholic Radio 
AM820 this Lent – try something new this Lent; listening to 
AM820 is a good way to deepen your knowledge and love of 
the Catholic faith.
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in Disguise.  This collection helps six Catholic agencies to provide 
relief and support to struggling communities and to work toward 
peace and reconciliation among our marginalized brothers and sis-
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can support the collection.  Learn more at www.usccb.org/catholic-
relief.  
 
RICE BOWL ENCOUNTER LENT: We encounter Andrise, a teacher in 
Haiti who knows the importance of forming young people who will 
give back to the community—and their country.  Reflect on the role 
teachers have played in bringing you closer to God and your communi-
ty.  How can you support those, worldwide, who are forced to flee 
their homes to find safety or better opportunities?  Visit crsrice-
bowl.org for more.  
 
OPIATE ADDICITON EPIDEMIC RESOURCES: For a list of resources and 
suggestions for families, schools, and parishes to respond to the opi-
ate addiction epidemic in Ohio, visit www.columbuscatholic.org/drug
-awareness or contact the diocesan Office for Social Concerns at 
socmailbox@columbuscatholic.org or 614-241-2540.  
 
THE GOOD SAMARITAN FOOD PANTRY: 
Collection item for March will be personal hygiene items, 
like shampoos and conditioners, deodorants,    toothpaste 
and toothbrushes, or bath soap.    Each parish family is 
asked to donate one item for the month.  Call Linda Collins 614-879-
9186 for more information.  
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THE SECOND ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT   Meatless Pasta Dinners 
hosted by the Knights of Columbus will be Friday, March 
16 and 23 from 4:30-7:00 p.m. during Lent this year!  
Forget the fish and come enjoy all-you-can-eat meatless 
pasta, lasagna, and ravioli with Ann & Tony’s world fa-

mous tomato sauce! 

EASTER FLOWERS: There is a Special         Collection 
for Easter Flowers next Sunday, March 18. There is 
an envelope in your monthly mailing or envelopes 
are available in the Gathering Space.  Please give 
in memory or in honor of the special people in 

your life.  
 
 
 
 
The Solemnity of St. Joseph  coincides with our Mass at 6:00 p.m. 
and Simple Supper hosted by the Women’s Guild to follow on, 
March 19.  As Patron Saint of the family, home and the working 
man Saint Joseph is one of the most beloved saints.  Italians mark 
the holiday with religious ceremonies, large dinners and other            
merrymaking.  Because Saint Joseph is also the Patron of the poor 
and the aged, the dinners are often shared with the less fortunate.  
Please bring a loaf of bread, which Father Metzger will bless.  These 
loaves of bread will be given to The Good Samaritan Food Pantry in 
West Jefferson.   
 
ST. PATRICK IN LONDON is hosting “Gospel Road” (week long service 
mission) for all high school teens in July.  If you are a non profit organi-
zation or resident of Madison County and in need of help, you could 
petition to be one of our work sites.  Contact Katie Jones for more 
details.  
 
YOUTH MASS: Come to Mass at 5:00 p.m., April 15 and stay after for 
fellowship.  All ministries should be led by Youth so please       volun-
teer to help!  Questions contact Katie Jones.  
 
MARCH IS DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES MONTH: The National 
Catholic Partnership on Disability (NCPD) facilitates the implementa-
tion of the Pastoral Statement of U.S. Catholic Bishops on People with 
Disabilities by calling for inclusion of people with       disabilities in the 
life of the Church and society.  Many of NCPD’s helpful resources can 
be found online at www.ncpd.org. Interested in learning more about 
the S.P.I.C.E. program (Special People In     Catholic Education)?  The 
S.P.I.C.E. program is in several of our   diocesan Catholic schools, visit 
http://www.spiceatstcatharine.com. 
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“SHE’S GOT FAITH”: The Martin de Porres Center, 2330        Airport 
Dr., Columbus, is proud to present “She’s Got Faith: Female Religious 
in Central Ohio” on Sunday, March 11 at 2:00 p.m.     Admission is 
free.  Contact 614-416-1910 or martindeporres@oppeace.org for 
more information. 
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DISCOVER READY “KNIGHT”: Bishop Ready High School is holding its 
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Parents and guardians of students in grades 5-8 are     invited to take 
part in an informal question-and-answer session with the principal of 
Bishop Ready.  This is a good opportunity to ask questions about the 
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requirements, financial assistance, and any other topic of    interest.  
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THE GOOD SAMARITAN FOOD PANTRY: 
Collection item for March will be personal hygiene items, 
like shampoos and conditioners, deodorants,    toothpaste 
and toothbrushes, or bath soap.    Each parish family is 
asked to donate one item for the month.  Call Linda Collins 614-879-
9186 for more information.  
 
MONDAYS OF MARCH, MASS, SIMPLE SUPPER: This       Monday, 
March 12, Mass is 6:00 p.m. followed by     Simple Soup and Salad 
Supper, hosted by the Knights of Columbus.  Donations of a least 

$5.00 will be accepted and the money will benefit the 
Rice Bowl.  Last          Monday’s Simple Supper hosted by 
the Youth Group netted $83.00 for the Rice Bowl.  
“Thank you to the Youth Group and all 
who attended!” 

 
LENTEN CHALLENGE:  
Listen to Catholic Radio AM820 this Lent—try some-
thing new this Lent, listening to AM820 is a good 
way to deepen your knowledge and love of the 
Catholic faith. 
 

THE SECOND ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT   Meatless Pasta Dinners 
hosted by the Knights of Columbus will be Friday, March 
16 and 23 from 4:30-7:00 p.m. during Lent this year!  
Forget the fish and come enjoy all-you-can-eat meatless 
pasta, lasagna, and ravioli with Ann & Tony’s world fa-

mous tomato sauce! 

EASTER FLOWERS: There is a Special         Collection 
for Easter Flowers next Sunday, March 18. There is 
an envelope in your monthly mailing or envelopes 
are available in the Gathering Space.  Please give 
in memory or in honor of the special people in 

your life.  
 
 
 
 
The Solemnity of St. Joseph  coincides with our Mass at 6:00 p.m. 
and Simple Supper hosted by the Women’s Guild to follow on, 
March 19.  As Patron Saint of the family, home and the working 
man Saint Joseph is one of the most beloved saints.  Italians mark 
the holiday with religious ceremonies, large dinners and other            
merrymaking.  Because Saint Joseph is also the Patron of the poor 
and the aged, the dinners are often shared with the less fortunate.  
Please bring a loaf of bread, which Father Metzger will bless.  These 
loaves of bread will be given to The Good Samaritan Food Pantry in 
West Jefferson.   
 
ST. PATRICK IN LONDON is hosting “Gospel Road” (week long service 
mission) for all high school teens in July.  If you are a non profit organi-
zation or resident of Madison County and in need of help, you could 
petition to be one of our work sites.  Contact Katie Jones for more 
details.  
 
YOUTH MASS: Come to Mass at 5:00 p.m., April 15 and stay after for 
fellowship.  All ministries should be led by Youth so please       volun-
teer to help!  Questions contact Katie Jones.  
 
MARCH IS DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES MONTH: The National 
Catholic Partnership on Disability (NCPD) facilitates the implementa-
tion of the Pastoral Statement of U.S. Catholic Bishops on People with 
Disabilities by calling for inclusion of people with       disabilities in the 
life of the Church and society.  Many of NCPD’s helpful resources can 
be found online at www.ncpd.org. Interested in learning more about 
the S.P.I.C.E. program (Special People In     Catholic Education)?  The 
S.P.I.C.E. program is in several of our   diocesan Catholic schools, visit 
http://www.spiceatstcatharine.com. 
 

 AROUND US 
 
“SHE’S GOT FAITH”: The Martin de Porres Center, 2330        Airport 
Dr., Columbus, is proud to present “She’s Got Faith: Female Religious 
in Central Ohio” on Sunday, March 11 at 2:00 p.m.     Admission is 
free.  Contact 614-416-1910 or martindeporres@oppeace.org for 
more information. 
 
ANNUAL CATHOLIC CHARISMATIC MEN & WOMEN’S RETREAT: 
March 16-18, 2018.  St. Therese Retreat Center, 5277 E. Broad St., 
Columbus. “Reflections on our Journey of Faith”  Walter Matthews 
Retreat Director—A Dynamic Speaker.  Registration on line ccrcolum-
bus.org.  Information call Karyl Pulsinelli at 614-736-2783.   
 
SILENT RETREAT FOR MEN: Sponsored by the Catholic        Laymen’s 
Retreat League—www.retreatleague.org. Palm Sunday weekend, 
March 23-25, 2018.  Theme: “Finding Joy and Peace through a Deep-
ened Friendship with Christ.”  For reservations call Dave Ball 614-753-
1696 or Bob Muetzel 614-299-7700 or 740-743-3848. 
 
DISCOVER READY “KNIGHT”: Bishop Ready High School is holding its 
annual Discover Ready “Knight” on Tuesday, March 20, at 7:00 p.m.  
Parents and guardians of students in grades 5-8 are     invited to take 
part in an informal question-and-answer session with the principal of 
Bishop Ready.  This is a good opportunity to ask questions about the 
school in general, the academic program, Campus Ministry, service 
requirements, financial assistance, and any other topic of    interest.  
For more information, please call Bishop Ready High School at 614-
276-5263.   
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